September 2020

To the Foreign Residents of Oshu

Masaki OZAWA, Oshu City Mayor

Request for Your Cooperation with the National Census

The National Census is held once every five years, and is the most important statistical

survey conducted in Japan. All people and/or households (including foreign residents) are

required to comply with this important survey.

Responses to the National Census can be made through the internet. You will receive

the "User's Guide to the 2020 Census Online" which will include a QR code. You can access

the National Census online using this. Login using the login ID and access key provided.

(It takes about 10 minutes.)

The personal information provided by you is strictly confidential. Those employed by the

survey (surveyors, Oshu City employees, etc.) will adhere to an obligation to maintain

confidentiality. The contents of your responses will never be divulged to a third party.

Results from this National Census are useful in various policies and programs that are

indispensable for our government in order to improve everyone's lifestyle environment and

planning to prepare for disasters. By grasping the situation of foreigners living in Oshu in

more detail, we can improve administrative services for foreigners and provide various

information in multiple languages. Please cooperate by taking the National Census.

Inquiries

Oshu City General Affairs Planning Department, Policy Planning Division, Statistics Section

Phone: 0197-34-2127 (Direct line)

Mail: toukei@city.oshu.iwate.jp